Public Health and Other Legislation (Extension of Expiring Provisions) Amendment Bill 2022 Submission No. 1279

From: Anne Myatt

To: Community Support and Services Committee

Subject: Do Not want extension of Emergency Bill to 31st October 2022
Date: Friday, 4 March 2022 11:52:20 AM

Dear Members of the Committee,

I wish to state my concern for the proposed extension of the Emergency Bill and strongly
object to its being extended.with the low death rate of the most recent varient.

Original modelling with vastly higher expected infection and death rates, has since been
proven to be inflated and flawed, and cannot be taken seriously as an indication of
outcomes.

Historical and recent world wide evidence shows there is a decrease in the severity of
illness caused by subsequent strains from the original virus .

And in this instance it has been shown with the change in virilence through from the
Alpha, Beta and now Omicron strains.

Also the lack of effectiveness of the mRna injection to stop transmission, prevent infection
and build immunity in those who have received one, two, or even three of these injections,
does not make it something to enhance the body's immune system

In fact multiple world wide sources indicate many more people have suffered from the
after effects of these injections with cardiac, pulmonary and immune problems than from
the actual infections.

And most deaths recorded being "with" covid positive test results and not "from" covid
virus infections. These deaths usually are people with multiple comorbidity factors
(averaging 4) which indicates they are high risk of death in any case.

These current measures that have been applied to the people of Queensland since 2020
have negatively effected the people of this state with the disruption of lives and livelihood,
families and relationships, education needs and mental health . Statistics for suicide job
losses, business and morgage financial problems to m=name just a few should not be
extended, and cannot be justified.

Many Queenslanders, despite 90%+ claim for the population being vaccinated, still
became infected and developed their natural immunity which studies show has a much
longer and more beneficial effect.

The Queensland Governments own modelling indicated the severity of this infection on the
population has peaked, the omicron varient generally is a much milder infection for most
people, many have developed their natural immunity through having been infected,despite
90%+ claim for the population being vaccinated,

Therefore I would suggest there can be no basis or justification for the extension that the
Government is seeking with the Bill .

Yours faithfully,
Anne Myatt
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